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Dear Parents and Guardians 
  
Welcome back to the last term of the school year everyone. Term 4 will be very busy with our end of year 
celebrations, school reports and class groupings for our 2017 school year. It is amazing to think that we 
are now preparing our classes and student groupings for a new year.  
 
Over the break we have been very busy implementing the first stage of 
our school master plan with new plants, rock coverage and seating in 
our upper primary garden area. The plants look lovely and we were very     
excited to remove the asphalt and concrete to turn this into a beautiful 
shaded nature area for our current and future students.  A big thank you 
to AusPlumb for removing the asphalt and concrete from this area.  
 
It is important to note that the funding to support this project has come 
from our school fundraising and we have spent $2,000.00 to beautify this 
area to date. Over the coming weeks we will have new seating and more 
trees planted along the Pandanus St side of the school. Our school   
council has been very proactive in establishing our planning for this area 
and thank-you to Marisa Fontes our masterplan designer for her creative 
work in designing our whole school improvement plan.  

 
Our swimming squad will be training very hard over the next two weeks in 
preparation for our inter school swimming carnival which will be held at  
Casuarina Pool on Thursday the 27th of October starting at 5.00pm. It 
would be great to see many of you there to cheer on our team who will be 
wearing our latest NPS swimming attire.  
 
This will be a fun night for all and congratulations to Mr. Ryan and            
Mr. Kokinomagoulos who have been taking the students to their training 
sessions each Friday afternoon. Our swimming squad will continue to train 
throughout the year and we will also advertise for new squad members 
over the coming weeks.  
 

This term we will continue to hold our Ride, Stride and Scooter day program. This is a great opportunity for 
students to be active on the day and also earn valuable house points for their sports house. All data      
collected will be collated by the Bicycle Network in Melbourne who have been working with the school and 
council to further our active travel programs.  
 
Please remember if you are leaving the school next year to inform our front office as this will help us with 
our 2017 planning. As always, if you are in the school grounds please feel free to drop in and say hello.  
 
Graham Chadwick   
Principal  
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Are you leaving Nightcliff  
Primary School or know of any  

families who plan on  
enrolling at our school next year?  

 
If so, please complete the form below and 

return to our Front Office.  
 

My child/ren will be leaving Nightcliff Primary 
School at the end of 2016 

 
Name: _________________________________________  

Name: _________________________________________  

Name: _________________________________________  

New Family coming to NPS in 2017.  

Childôs Name :__________________________________ 

Year Level in 2017 :_________________________ 

Childôs Name :__________________________________ 

Year Level in 2017 :_________________________ 

Childôs Name :__________________________________ 

Year Level in 2017 :_________________________ 

  

Learn your words and collect sponsors from 

10th October to 27th October .             

Spellathon test on Friday 28th October. 



 

 

 

                        

October 28th      World Teachersõ Day 

October 28th      Whole School Assembly ( 4 McCann ) 

October 28th      Day for Daniel ( Wear Red to School ) 

 

November 26th   Preschool Open Day   
 

NPS Music students who would like to continue lesson in 2017  

are advised to enrolment now.  If you wish to enrol, please follow 

this link http://www.ntms.net.au/enrolment-form-2017. Please let 

NT Music School  know if  you have changed your mind, as that is 

important too, and they will take you off their mailing list.  

Transition Witte are investigating their local                 
environment. Mr Chadwick and Tirso landscaped the 
area over the  holiday break. The Transition class were 
excited to search the new garden for special rocks.  

 

Holiday Landscaping 

http://www.ntms.net.au/enrolment-form-2017

